
   

  

Officers (1 year) 

President 

Jim Allbright   599.4620 

Vice President 

Rich Inman   388.1564 

Secretary 

Marianne Meyer          388.2676 

Treasurer 

Charley Smith  547.3459 

Directors 

2 years 

Clark Kinney                388.1505 

Michael Harney        586.3571 

Mike Haugan               539.0538 

1 year 

Stacy Bragg   222.0077 

Henry Glenn    578.2084 

Brenda Kessler  763.4241 

State Board Directors 

Rich Inman   2 years 

Jim Allbright   1 year 

Alt: Stacy Bragg  1 year 

Membership 

Marianne Meyer  388.2676 

Newsletter Editor 

Brenda Kessler   763.4241 

BCH Webmaster 

Dan Marsh   587.7578 

webmaster@bchmt.org 
http://gvbch.bchmt.org 
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 OUR PURPOSE:   

To perpetuate the common sense use and enjoyment of horses 

in America's back country.  To work to ensure that public lands 

remain open to recreational stock use.  To assist various agen-

cies responsible for the maintenance and management of public 

lands and.  To educate, encourage, and solicit active participa-

tion in the wise and sustained use of the back country resource 

by horsemen and the general public, commensurate with our 

heritage.  Foster and encourage formation of new Back Coun-

try Horsemen organizations. 

Up coming Events 

General Meeting November 17, 2011: 7:00 PM 
Belgrade Alliance Church 

 205 West Cameron, Belgrade Mt 59714 

 

CHRISTMAS PARTY; Dec 17,2011 (details to follow at general meeting) 

November  2011 
 Newsletter 

THE PICKET LINE 
Back country Horsemen of GALLATIN VALLEY  

P. O. Box 3232 ,    BOZEMAN, MONTANA  59772-3232 
http://gvbch.bchmt.org 

mailto:webmaster@bchmt.org
http://gvbch.bchmt.org
http://gvbch.bchmt.org
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    Hello GVBCH, 

 It’s  Nov and winter is 
starting to set in. I am not 
ready for the cold and hate 
to see our nice Fall days 
disappear.  At this time, I 
would like to thank all the 
people who helped out this 
year with countless hours of 
volunteer hours.  

A couple of things that need 
to be mentioned are:  as the 
1st of Dec. comes near, we 
will again be having our elec-
tion of officers. We must 
remember that if we don’t 
have officers , we have no 
club. This is the rules, so lets 
get out there and run for office which includes myself. Rich has volunteered to be the chair person for the elections. 

  Second, also with December coming, is our Christmas party. It will be Dec. the 17th which is a Saturday night. We will have 
all the information for the party at the general meeting. Again as last year we have been invited by the Saddle and Harness Club to 
join them for the party so lets all go and have a great time. Well this is going to be short so I will close for now and hope to see eve-
ry one at the next general meeting.   Jim 

President's  
Report 

    Meeting was called to order at 7:00pm by Jim Allbright, Pres-
ident. 

 Officers and directors present were: Jim, Rich Inman, Char-
ley Smith, Marianne Meyer, Mike Haugan, Stacy Bragg, and 
Brenda Kessler. Sonya Berg was proxy for Clark Kinney. 

  Jim Allbright asked for motion to approve minutes for Sep-
tember board meeting. Marianne made the motion, Stacy se-
conded, motion was passed. 
Bills/Correspondence 
         Mt Canvas bill for $930 and Insty-Prints bill for newsletter 
printing, $22.70, were received but did not require approvals as 
they have been voted on and approved before. 
          USFS checks were received in the amounts of $484.50 
and $792. Rich handed the breakdown for one of the checks to 
Charley. It was for expenses on 6/22 and 8/31 on the Windy 
Pass project. Henry Glenn has the breakdown for the second 
check received. 
Membership 
   Marianne received 2 memberships that will be considered 
2012 paid dues. 
Issues 
    Dan Marsh received a copy of a letter written by several  U 
of M students on the topic of roadless public lands and HR 1581. 
In their letter they ask Denny Rehberg to pull his support for the 
legislation. 
Trail Crews 
    Both crews have wrapped up work for the summer. Larry’s 
crew finished the summer off with First Creek, Yellow Mule and 
Elkhorn. 
 Dan Marsh reminds everyone who works on behalf of the  

 
BCH on their own time to be sure to report the hours to him. This 
could be meetings with the public, education, pre-riding or in-

specting trails, meetings regarding trails, and so on. Don’t be 
shy reporting your time! Have the information turned 
into Dan by the General Meeting in November. 
 
Programs 
 Jim Allbright will present a program on Leave No Trace in 
November. 
Old Business 
 Back Country Adventures, the seminars put together by 
Clark Kinney et al, are fully sponsored. Rich has sponsorship 
monies, and also 6 registrations from within the club already. 
Reminder that this is an outstanding opportunity to learn from 
very qualified instructors in a wonderful facility. Copper Spring 
Ranch is providing a lot of marketing support. First session is 
December 3rd. 
New Business 
 December Christmas Party: Jim will check with Connie Lien 
about having our party with the Gallatin Valley Saddle & Harness 
Club again. 
 Stacy Bragg had a couple of FYI announcements. First, the 
Battle Ridge parking lot has been expanded to twice the size it 
was. Good to know in case we need a large parking area for an 
event. Second, Fairy Lake road will have a parking lot at the Y, 
about 2 miles from the highway. 

 Jim asked for a motion to adjourn the Board Meeting. 
Stacy made the motion, Mike Haugan seconded, and the 
motion was passed. 
 
 Submitted by Marianne Meyer, Secretary. 

Board Meeting Minutes:   October 6, 2011 

Jim with Jack and Molly, the new mules  and Koda (jealous horse) Nov 5, 2011 
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Jim Allbright, President, called the meeting to order 
 
 The program consisted of two teams with all mem-
bers involved in an horse-related exercise provided by 
Janice Cartwright, 
 After the exercise with laughter and much discussion, 
Jim asked for a motion to approve minutes from the Sep-
tember General meeting as reported in the newsletter. 
John Mutter made the motion and Madeline Lieb second-
ed.  The motion was passed.  
     New Business 
 Nothing to report:  Bills, Correspondence, Issues, 
Publicity, Newsletter, Trails, 
 Membership - 1 new member, 100 +/- now 
 Program for November - Possibly Jim with:  “Leave 
No Trace”.  
Old Business 
 Packing Clinic - Clark Kinney reported that registra-
tion is proceeding very well.  Members are encouraged to 
sign up now because the expectations are that the clinic 
will be full.  As of now, there are 38 participants out of 
50.  6 of the 7 donors have paid.  Of the 19 instructors, 

10 are BCH members.  This clinic has had a great re-
sponse and other clubs are interested in offering a similar 
one in their area.  
 
 Sonja mentioned that the Saddle and Harness Club 
is hosting a Play Day at the Fairgrounds on October 29th, 
Saturday. 
 Kay and Ron went to the State Finals for Ranch Ro-
deo Competition in Billings.  They really liked the Wild 
Cow Milking event. 
 Sonja suggests that everyone read the article in the 
Rocky Mountain Rider on digestion and stomach issues.    
 Bettye White has alfalfa/grass hay for sale at $115/
ton - 75# small squares. 
 
 Jim asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Clark 
Kinney made the motion, it was seconded by Larry Thom-
as and the motion was passed. 
 
Submitted by, Janice Cartwright, Acting Secretary 

General Meeting Minutes.– October 20. 2011: 

 

FIRST CLINIC : (FILLED) 

December 3, 2011 hosted by  

Copper Spring Ranch   

THE FOLLOWING PICTURE WAS  DONATED BY WALTER BECKER 

SUMMER WORK OR/ AND  SUMMER MEMORIES 



Ag Depot 

All West Veterinary 

Ardesson Boots and Shoes 

Barnett's MT Gourmet Honey 

Biggerstaff Construction 

Big Sky Yoga Retreats 

Bob Steinman & Assoc. Real Estate 

Bozeman Saddle Outlet 

Bridger Feeds 

Bridger Glass & Windows 

Bunkhouse Originals 

CBU (Citizens for Balanced Use) 

C’est la Vie Salon 

Chalet Market 

Cole Custom Saddles 

Damasco's Restaurant 

DJ Bar Ranch Stud Service 

Double Diamond Halter Co. 

Equine Solutions 

Four Corners Saddlery 

Freeway Enterprises 

Gold's Gym/Jim Albrook:  

Greater Yellowstone Flyfisher 

Hardaway Vet Clinic 

Harrington's: Beverages  

Kountry Corner Cafe 

Lee & Dad's 

Mama Mac’s 

Matt's Saw Shop 

Montana Canvas 

Montana Equine Medical & Surgical 

Center:   

Montana Harvest 

Montana Horse Sanctuary 

Montana Horse Sense 

Murdoch's Ranch & Home 

Owenhouse Ace Hardware. 

Rapid Tech  

R.O. Brooks Custom Leather 

Rocky Mountain Hat Company 

Rocky Mountain Horseman (Joe 

Turner) 

Rocky Mountain Supply 

Rocky Mountain Truck Center 

Sandra J. McManus Jewelry Designs 

Tri-Animals 

Western Pines 

 

Member Sponsors: 

Don Drake  

Jan Elpel  

Vi Huffman  

Rich Inman   

Linda Kelly 

Alice Pilgeram 

Dan Porter 

Ron & Sherrie White 

 

 

Gallatin Valley Back Country Horsemen 

PO Box 3232 

Bozeman, MT 59772-3232 

GALLATIN VALLEY BACK COUNTRY HORSEMEN ARE INDEBTED TO THE FOLLOWING BUSINESSES AND 
MEMBERS WHO CONTRIBUTED TO THE SUCCESS OF OUR 2010 POKER RIDE 


